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Freedom of Information request reference number: 8203.1 
 
Date of response: 11/01/2024 
 
Request: 
 
Dear London Fire Brigade FOI Team, I am writing to request the following information under the 
Freedom of Information Act 2000. Would you kindly provide me with the following information relating 
to the ULEZ expansion: 1.Does the LFB have any agreement with TfL regarding its fleet accessing the 
expanded ULEZ zone? 2. What percentage of the LFB fleet is non-ULEZ complaint a. Of this, what 
percentage of the ‘frontline’ (e.g., pump or ladder appliances) is non-ULEZ compliant? 3. To date, how 
many non-ULEZ compliant vehicles has the LFB replaced from its fleet? a. What is the total cost of this 
replacement thus far? 4. Based on current planning, how many non-ULEZ compliant vehicles is the LFB 
planning on replacing a. What is the current estimated cost of the current non-ULEZ compliant 
replacement plan? 
 
Response: 
 
1.Does the LFB have any agreement with TfL regarding its fleet accessing the expanded ULEZ zone?  

Yes. 

2. What percentage of the LFB fleet is non-ULEZ compliant a. Of this, what percentage of the ‘frontline’ 
(e.g., pump or ladder appliances) is non-ULEZ compliant?  

14% of the fleet is non-ULEZ compliant.  These are all Frontline/blue light/blue light capable/emergency 
response. 

3. To date, how many non-ULEZ compliant vehicles has the LFB replaced from its fleet? a. What is the 
total cost of this replacement thus far?  

All vehicles are part of our asset replacement programme and we are not spending any specific money 
on making the fleet compliant; but we have brought the replacement programme forward in some 
cases. 

4. Based on current planning, how many non-ULEZ compliant vehicles is the LFB planning on replacing 
a. What is the current estimated cost of the current non-ULEZ compliant replacement plan? 

100%.  We are not spending any specific money on making the fleet compliant, these are part of the 
asset replacement programme. 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 
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